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March 12, 2008

Ms. Lisa Ginoza

First Deputy Attorney General
Department of the Attorney General
425 Queen Street

Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Ms. Ginoza:

1 am writing to request immediate withdrawal of Mr. Dennis Ferm as my appointed counsel for
any future sworn appearances before the Senate Committee investigating the Hydrogen Fund
RFP.

Mr. Ferm’s representation of me during the first hearing on March 6, 2008 was thoroughly
ineffective, unprofessional, and absolutely devoid of any interest in my rights as a client. I found
him to be embarrassingly ill-prepared for and completely ignorant about the proceedings. He
was disrespectful to the Senate Committee members and to me.

Furthermore, throughout the more than two hours in which I testified, he repeatedly looked to
Deputy Attorney General Kendall Moser for guidance. In his own words he informed the
Committee that he reviewed subpoenaed documents together with Mr. William Wynhoff. These
are clearly examples of a conflict of interest since Mr. Moser’s client is Mr. Theodore Liu, about
whom I was being questioned at the hearing.

Iam enclosing a DVD copy of my testimony for your own evaluation of Mr. Ferm’s conduct
during the proceedings.

As a state employee and HGEA, Unit 13 member; I am entitled to fair, impartial, and
professional representation, none of which Mr. Ferm displayed at the hearing.

In the event that I am re-subpoenaed to testify, I am requesting appointment of private counsel
(i.e. not a deputy attorney general) to replace Mr. Ferm as soon as possible, in order to secure full
protection of my rights and avoid any further prejudice towards me.

Sincerely,

Fileen K. Harada

¢: Lee Matsui, HGEA (encl.)
Senator Donna Mercado Kim





